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>>MAYOR WATSON:  GOOD MORNING LADIES AND GENTLEMEN. 

WELCOME TO THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 23RD, 2015. 

FOR THOSE WHO ARE ABLE TO, WOULD YOU PLEASE RISE FOR A MOMENT OF 
REFLECTION. 

AS WE STAND IN THIS MOMENT OF REFLECTION I WOULD ASK YOU TO 

THINK ABOUT THE THREE FEMALE VICTIMS WHO WERE KILLED WEST OF 
OTTAWA YESTERDAY. 

ANASTASIA KUZYK, NATHALIE WARMERDAM AND CAROL CULLETON WERE 
SADLY TAKEN AWAY FROM THEIR FAMILIES. 

IT WAS SUDDEN, TRAGIC AND SENSELESS. 

AS WE WORK TO END VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN AND BUILD A MORE 

CARING SOCIETY, LET US HOLD THEM IN OUR HEARTS. LET US REMEMBER 
THEM. 

>> THANK YOU. 

IT IS WITH SHOCK WE RECENTLY LEARNED OF THE SUDDEN PASSING OF 

CAROL PARKER THE BELOVED WIFE, MOTHER, GRANDMOTHER, SISTER, AND 

TEACHER AND FRIEND TO MANY.  MANY OF US KNEW HER AS A SCHOOL 

BOARD TRUSTEE WITH THE FORMER CARLETON BOARD OF EDUCATION FROM 

1995 TO 1987 AND FROM OSGOODE TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 1997-2000. 

CAROL WAS KNOWN AS A STRONG SUPPORTER OF THE ARTS CURRICULUM 

AND HER TIME WITH THE SCHOOL BOARD. 

SHE BROUGHT THAT LIFE-LONG ENTHUSIASM FOR MUSIC AND THEATER 

TO HER COMMUNICATE AS ONE OF THE FOUNDERS OF THE GREELEY 
PLAYERS. 

IN 1989 CAROL AND THE CHOIR MEMBERS OF THE ALL SAINTS CHURCH 

DECIDED TO MOUNT A MUSICAL THEATER PRODUCTION IN SUPPORT OF 

THE CHURCH'S 100TH ANNIVERSARY.  THE GROUP DECIDED TO ESTABLISH A 



PERMANENT MUSICAL THEATER TROOP AND THE GREELEY PLAYERS WERE 

BORN.  EARLIER FOR THEIR 25TH ANNIVERSARY THE THEATER TROOP 

PLAYED TO FOUR SOLD-OUT SHOWS OF PETER PAN. 

CAROL WAS PASSIONATE ABOUT EDUCATION OF ALL KINDS, 

INCLUDING SETTING UP A LIBRARY READING TIME FOR PRESCHOOLERS. 

TEACHING MUSIC THROUGH PIANO LESSONS AND MUSICAL THEATER. 

WE SEND OUR THOUGHT AND PRAYERS 

TO CAROL'S HUSBAND AND FAMILY. 

REMAIN STANDING FOR A MOMENT OF SILENCE IN CAROL'S HONOUR. 

>> I WOULD ASK COUNCILLOR 

CHIARELLI TO INTRODUCE OUR 

SPECIAL GUEST, WHO WILL SING THE 

NATIONAL ANTHEM. 

>> COUNCILLOR CHIARELLI: .EVAN HAS BEEN TAKING SINGING AND PIANO 
LESSONS FOR 10 YEARS. 

SHE ATTENDS SIXTH GRADE AND THE OLDEST OF THREE KIDS AND HAS A 

SISTER SADIE AND A BROTHER CRUZ AND CAN'T FORGET THE FAMILY DOG 

SUMMER. SHE IS AN APRIL FOOLS BABY BORN APRIL 1. 

AND HAS SUNG AT THE CANADIAN LITTLE LEAGUE CHAMPIONSHIPS. 

AND THE BOARD MEMBER FOR THE FORMER MAYOR MARY PIT IS HERE 

TODAY TO SUPPORT HER.  SHE PLAYS HOST LEAGUE HOCKEY 

WITH THE ETIENNE WILDCATS AND HAS PLAYED IN MUSICALS SUCH AS 

ANNIE AND MARY POPPINS.  WHEN ASKED RECENTLY BY HER 

BROTHER WHAT SHE WANTS TO BE WHEN SHE GROWS UP. 

SHE THOUGHTFULLY RESPONDED "SUCCESSFUL ." 

THESE DAYS SHE WANTS TO BE A LAWYER, BECAUSE SHE LIKES TO ARGUE. 

ANYWAY, EVAN IS ONE PINT OF GIRL WITH A BIG HEART AND A DRIVE TO 

SUCCEED. 



SO EVAN. 

6 O CANADA! 6 

6 OUR HOME AND NATIVE LAND 6 

6 TRUE PATRIOT LOVE IN ALL THY 

SONS COMMAND. 

6 WITH GLOWING HEARTS WE SEE 

THEE RISE, 6 

6 

6 THE TRUE NORTH STRONG AND FREE 

6 

6 

6 WE STAND ON GUARD FOR THEE. 6 

6 

6 GOD KEEP OUR LAND 6 

6 GLORIOUS AND FREE 6 

6 O CANADA 6 

6 WE STAND ON GUARD FOR THEE 6 

6 O CANADA 6 

6 WE STAND ON GUARD FOR THEE 66 

[APPLAUSE] 

>>MAYOR WATSON: THANK YOU VERY MUCH EVAN FOR THAT WONDERFUL 
RENDITION OF "OCANADA". 

 

I WOULD LIKE TO INVITE OMAR SULTAN TO RECEIVE THE MAYOR’S CITY 
BUILDER AWARD AND AS WELL AS COUNCILLOR QADRI. 

WELCOME OMAR.  THANK YOU FOR JOINING US.  YOUR DAD, AND WIFE, AND 
FIVE CHILDREN. 

AS A FATHER OF FIVE YOUNG CHILDREN MR. SULTAN STILL FINDS TIME TO BE 
AN ACTIVE MEMBER IN HIS COMMUNITY. 



FOR EACH OF HIS CHILDREN OMAR HAS INVOLVED HIMSELF IN A WIDE 
VARIETY OF EVENTS TOUCHING THE LIVES OF MANY. 

AS PRESIDENT OF THE NURSERY SCHOOL FOR THE PAST FOUR YEARS 
OMAR’S GUIDANCE ALLOWS THE KIDS TO GROW AND FOSTER. 

WHETHER ORGANIZING AND FUNDRAISING IN THE SCHOOL COMMITTEE TO 
INSURE THE 

LONGEVITY OF HIS SERVICE.  OMAR’S COMMITMENT TO THE COMMUNITY. 

HAVING BEEN A RESIDENT SINCE 2011, THEY GREW ALONGSIDE THE YOUNG 
COMMUNITY. 

A RASH OF THEFTS, VANDALISM AND FIRE BROKE OUT RESIDENTS BANDED 

TOGETHER AND OMAR SAID THE GROWING NEED FOR VOICE OF THE 
JACKSON TRAIL RESIDENTS. 

HE FOUNDED THE JACKSON TRAIL COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION AND SERVED AS 
PRESIDENT OF THE 

ORGANIZATION. 

THE ASSOCIATION PLANS TO HOST EVENTS SUCH AS BARBECUE AND PARK 
CLEANUP DAY AND FUN RUNS IN THE PAST SEVERAL YEARS.  OMAR FOUND 
TIME TO COACH VARIOUS HOCKEY TEAMS FOR THE MINOR HOCKEY 
ASSOCIATION. 

HIS MANY ROLES HE GOES BY MANY NAMES AND TITLES.  OMAR HAS BECOME 
RECOGNIZABLE 

ACROSS THE COMMUNITY.  FOR YOUR CONTINUED LEADERSHIP AND 
DEDICATION TO YOUR COMMUNITY IT IS MY PLEASURE,  ALONG WITH 
COUNCILLOR QADRI TO PRESENT YOU THE 

MAYOR’S CITY BUILD AWARD FOR ALL YOU HAVE DONE TO MAKE LIFE EVEN 
GREATER. 

[APPLAUSE] 

MR. SULTAN>> IT IS TRULY AN HONOUR.  WHEN I NEVER REALLY PICTURED 
LIKE THAT.  I TRIED TO INSTILL IN MY KIDS THOSE WHO CAN SHOULD TRY 
THEIR BEST TO HELP. 

AS MUCH AS WE RECEIVED MUCH HELP IN OUR COMMUNITY IT MAKES ME 
FEEL PROUD. 

MY MOTIVES ARE A LITTLE MORE SELFISH.  FOR ME IT IS JUST BACKGROUND 
NOISE AT THIS POINT THEY GROW UP SO FAST. 



MY WIFE AND I ARE JUST TRYING OUR BEST. 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH. 

>>MAYOR WATSON: I NOW ASK THAT COUNCILLOR WILKINSON JOIN ME AT 
THE PODIUM 

FOR A SPECIAL PRESENTATION.    WHETHER AS A VOLUNTEER, TEACHER OR 
REPRESENTATIVE COUNCILLOR OF OUR COMMUNITY, COUNCILLOR 
WILKINSON ALWAYS DEMONSTRATED AN EXCEPTIONAL COMMITMENT TO 
COMMUNITY SERVICE. 

MARIANNE GRADUATED FROM TRINITY COLLEGE AND BEGAN A CAREER IN 

TEACHING. HER HUSBAND BOB IS HERE WITH US TODAY. 

KANATA WAS STILL PART OF MARCH TOWNSHIP AT THE TIME. WITH THE 
SUPPORT OF HER HUSBAND AND FRIENDS, MARIANNE BECAME THE FIRST 
WOMAN TO RUN FOR ELECTED OFFICE IN THAT MUNICIPALITY.   

COUNCILLOR WILKINSON AS MANY OF US KNOW HAS HELD A NUMBER OF 
OFFICES.  MARIANNE SERVED AS COUNCILLOR KANATA NORTH IN OTTAWA IN 
2006. 

MARIANNE HAS CONTRIBUTED HOURSOF VOLUNTEER EXPERIENCE, IN HER 
COMMUNITY, AS WELL.  THE FOUNDER OF THE CANADIAN RESOURCE CENTRE 
IN WEST CARLETON AND THE PRESIDENT OF THE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION.  
THE FOUNDER AND PRESIDENT OF THE CANADIAN FEDERATION OF WOMEN 
KANATA.   I REMEMBER HER COMING DOWN TO QUEEN’S PARK EVERY YEAR 
AS THE FOUNDER OF THE CANADA DAY COMMITTEE. 

THESE ARE JUST A FEW OF THE ROLES SHE PLAYED IN KANATA AND THE CITY 
AS A WHOLE.  AND HER WORK WHETHER ON COUNCIL, COMMITTEE 
MEETINGS, COUNCILLOR WILKINSON ALWAYS DEMONSTRATES THE UTMOST 
DEDICATION AND PASSION FOR PUBLIC SERVICE.   

WITH HER FOCUS AND DEPTH OF EXPERIENCE THIS COUNCIL AND CITY AT 
LARGE ARE ABLE TO BENEFIT FROM HER MANY CONTRIBUTIONS. 

 SHE STILL HAS MANY GOALS FOR KANATA AND OUR CITY. 

IT IS GREAT PLEASURE TO PRESENT YOU WITH THIS CERTIFICATES AS A 
SMALL TOKEN OF APPRECIATION AS YOU CELEBRATE 25 YEARS IN OFFICE I 
KNOW YOU RECEIVED THE PIN FROM THE MUNICIPAL AFFAIRS. 

THANK YOU FOR 25 YEARS OF TREMENDOUS 

SERVICE TO OUR COMMUNITY MARIANNE. 

CONGRATULATIONS. 



[APPLAUSE] 

>>COUNCILLOR WILKINSON: HELLO. 

LET'S HEAR IT FOR BOB. 

[APPLAUSE] 

WELL IT IS SAID THAT BEHIND EVERY SUCCESSFUL WOMAN IS A SURPRISED 
MAN. 

I USED TO SAY I HAVE BEEN THINKING.  HE ALWAYS GOT EXTREMELY 
WORRIED. 

I HAVE MY YOUNGEST SON ANDREW HERE.  HE WAS 4 MONTHS OLD MY FIRST 
ELECTION. 

LOOK AT THE SIZE OF HIM NOW.  THAT WAS 46 YEARS AGO. 

HIS WIFE BRENDA IS HERE WITH HIM. 

MY HAPPENS TO ALWAYS VOLUNTEER THINGS.  SHE'S ON TRAINING FOR 
HEALTH AND 

SAFETY FOR HER SCHOOL, SO SHE COULDN'T BE HERE TODAY 

AND HER OLDEST DAUGHTER IS NOW AT WATERLOO DOING NANO 
ENGINEERING, WHICH I DON'T EVEN 

UNDERSTAND. 

THE YOUNGER SISTER, JUST WON THE CAPPY AWARD FOR LEADING 
ACTRESS IN THE PLAY, SO THESE ARE VERY INVOLVED KIDS. 

MY SON-IN-LAW WAS AT NORTEL AND NOW TEACHING PHYSICS. SO THEY 
WEREN'T ABLE TO BE HERE 

TODAY AND MY OLDEST SON AND WIFE ARE IN BRAMPTON WITH 7-YEAR-OLD 
TWINS AND IT IS A LITTLE FAR TO COME. 

THEY ARE A VERY SUPPORTIVE FAMILY. 

THEY HAD TO PUT UP WITH AN AWFUL LOT, BECAUSE WHEN YOU'RE SMALL 

CHILDREN AND YOUR MOTHER IS MAYOR.  THEY GREW UP ANDREW ONCE 
TOLD ME 

THAT SOMEONE ASKED WHAT IS IT LIKE TO HAVE YOUR MOM AS A 

POLITICIAN.  HE SAID I DON'T KNOW I NEVER KNEW ANYTHING DIFFERENT. 

I FINISHED MY FIRST 25 YEARS. 



AND I WANT TO TELL YOU A COUPLE OF THINGS.  FIRST, THANK YOU TO MY 
HUSBAND, WHO DID SO 

MUCH IN THE FAMILY.  AND TODAY HE STILL COOKS DINNER FOR ME, 
BECAUSE HE'S RETIRED HE 

SAYS HE CAN DO THAT, AND HAS ALWAYS BEEN BEHIND ME. NEVER WANTED 
TO BE IN THE FRONT. 

HE DOESN'T LIKE TO DO DOOR KNOCKING, SO HE LOOKS AFTER SIGNS, 
WHICH ARE HELPFUL. 

THERE ARE THINGS IN THE FAMILY YOU HAVE TO WORK AS A FAMILY.  I SAY 
TO MY COLLEAGUES, YOU NEED THE SUPPORT OF YOUR FAMILIES.  I THINK 
ALL OF YOU DO, BECAUSE WITHOUT THAT YOU CAN'T DO THE JOB. 

MY BIGGEST THING AND AN ADVANTAGE I HAVE OVERALL OF YOU.  I STARTED 
WITH THE SMALL 

MUNICIPALITY.  MY FIRST ELECTION YOU WOULD LIKE THIS, JIM. I HAD 
LANGERITIS. 

I COULDN'T SAY A WORD. 

[LAUGHTER] 

BUT WE HAD. WE HAD SHARED SEAT ON REGIONAL COUNCIL. 

WE SHARED WITH ANOTHER TOWNSHIP. 

WE HAVE VOTES TO ALTERNATE YEAR AFTER YEAR. 

SO I HAD TO BE THERE AND VOTE FOR THAT. 

AND IT GOES BACK A LONG TIME WHEN THE REGION WAS IN THE FIRST YEARS 
OF THE REGION.  BUT BECAUSE IT WAS SMALL, WE HAD NO STAFF. 

WE HAD NO STAFF IN RECREATION AND WE HAD FOUR IN THE OFFICE AND WE 
HAD A CLERK AND HIS WIFE LOOK AFTER THE BUSINESS AND A COUPLE OF 
PEOPLE COLLECTED TAXES AND THEN A SMALL ROAD CREW. 

THEY GAVE US ALL LIFTS OF WHAT WE AS COUNCIL WOULD DO. 

I WAS GIVEN PLANNING I PUT TOGETHER A VOLUNTEER GROUP IN OUR 
COMMUNITY.  WE WON TWO NATIONAL DESIGN AWARDS. 

WHAT YOU DO IN YOUR COMMUNITIES IS MAKE SURE MAKES THE PEOPLE IN 
THE COMMUNITY CARE ABOUT IT AS MUCH AS YOU DO. 

THAT'S WHEN YOU CREATE GREAT COMMUNITIES. 

WE DID A LOT OF INTERESTING THINGS THAT WERE FIRST IN THOSE YEARS. 



BUT WE LEARNED EXACTLY I LEARNED HOW TO BUILD A RURAL ROAD AND 
ALL SORTS OF THINGS, BECAUSE WE HAD TO LEARN THOSE IN A SMALL 
MUNICIPALITY. 

I'VE BEEN A COUNCILLOR AND A MAYOR OF A SMALL CITY AND A COUNCILLOR 
IN A BIG CITY, I'VE NEVER MOVED. 

IT JUST KEEPS CHANGING. 

BUT THE KEY THING ALL ALONG IS YOU HAVE TO LIKE PEOPLE. 

I'M A VERY GRASSROOTS PERSON. 

TO ME THE COMMUNITY IS THE MOST IMPORTANT THING. 

THE THINGS I GET MOST OUT OF IS NOT THE BIG ARENAS AND THE 
RECREATION COMPLEXES WE DO. 

IT IS WHEN SOMEONE COMES TO ME AND SAID YOU HELPED ME-- ONE 

PERSON SAID, "30 YEARS AGO I WAS IN REAL PROBLEMS AND YOU CAME TO 
MY HOUSE AND HELPED ME. 

I CAN'T REMEMBER DOING IT BUT FOR THAT PERSON IT MADE A CHANGE IN 
HER LIFE. 

YOU MAKE A CHANGE LIKE UNITED WAY AND THEY'RE HERE TODAY. 

THAT MAKES A DIFFERENCE. 

THE MORE YOU CAN DO FOR INDIVIDUALS, I THINK BETTER THE JOB IS. 

SO THANK YOU FOR GIVING ME THIS.  MY COLLEAGUES, WHEN YOU HAVE 25 

YEARS OF SERVICE YOU GET TWO PLAQUES AND A PIN. 

BUT THE JOB KEEPS GOING. 

[APPLAUSE] 

>> MAYOR WATSON: THANK YOU AND CONGRATULATIONS AGAIN 
COUNCILLOR WILKINSON. 

TOMORROW HERE AT CITY HALL LOCAL POLITICIANS MEDIA PERSONALITIES 
AND VOLUNTEERS WILL KICK OFF THE UNITED WAY OTTAWA COMMUNITY 
CAMPAIGN. 

THE ANNUAL TRADITION WHERE THE PEOPLE OF THIS GREAT CITY RAISE 
FUNDS FOR PEOPLE IN, WHO NEED IT THE MOST. 

SOME OF THE MOST GENEROUS DONORS ARE RIGHT HERE AT THE CITY OF 
OTTAWA. 



SINCE IT WAS DESIGNATED THE CORPORATE CHARITY IN 2001, CITY 
EMPLOYEES HAVE RAISED MORE THAN $7 MILLION FOR THE UNITED WAY AND 
HELP CHANGE THE LIVES OF 17,500 PEOPLE TO COINCIDE WITH THE LAUNCH 
OF THE GREATER COMMUNITY CAMPAIGN. 

TOMORROW ALSO MARKS THE START OF THE CITY OF OTTAWA UNITED WAY 
UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN. 

I ENCOURAGE EMPLOYEES, MEMBERS OF COUNCIL AND STAFF, ESPECIALLY 
THOSE WHO ARE NEW TO SIGN UP FOR PAYROLL DONATION TO SUPPORT 
PROGRAMS AND SERVICES IN OUR COMMUNITY. 

THESE PROGRAMS HELP CHILDREN, PARENTS, THE ELDERLY AND NEW 
IMMIGRANTS AND THEY REALLY DO CHANGE LIVES. 

THIS YEAR'S CAMPAIGN RUNS UNTIL DECEMBER 11.  

AND BE A HERO BY HELPING THOSE WHO NEED IT MOST. 

I NOW ASK MICHAEL ALLEN AND DAN CHENIER TO COME FORWARD. 

HE IS OUR CHAIR AGAIN OF THE CAMPAIGN. 

MICHAEL IS THE PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED WAY OF OTTAWA. 

MICHAEL ALLEN>> I WANT TO RECOGNIZE THE IMPORTANT THE CITY AND IT 
INTERSECTS AND IT IS A GREAT PRIVILEGE WE RECOGNIZE TO BE HELD AS AN 
INSTITUTION AND THE PLACE WE HAVE WITH THIS 

INSTITUTION. 

I LOOK AROUND THE TABLE AND SEE PEOPLE, WHO DO SUCH UNBELIEVABLY 

IMPORTANT WORK AT THE GRASSROOTS LEVEL I FEEL IT IS THE CRATER OF 

OUR COMMUNITY CARING AND WORK.   

I WAS ASKED TO DELIVER TO YOU YOUR PLEDGE CARD. 

SO I OFFERED YOUR PLEDGE CARD.  IN MODELING WHAT WE HOPE WILL BE 

RECOGNIZED INCREASINGLY ACROSS THE CITY OF OTTAWA, BUT 

PARTICULARLY HERE AT THIS INDIVIDUALS WHO MADE ONGOING, 

LASTING AND IMPORTANT CONTRIBUTIONS. 

THE MAYOR ACTUALLY HAS BEEN A DONOUR FOR 19, CONSECUTIVE YEARS 

TO THE UNITED WAY IN OUR WORK. IT IS MY PRIVILEGE TO PRESENT 

HIM WITH HIS 15-YEAR PIN. NEXT YEAR I WILL BE DELIGHTED TO 



COME BACK, IF ONLY HE CAN HANG IN THERE ONE MORE YEAR BEYOND WE 

WOULD BE DELIGHTED TO DO THAT THANK YOU FOR YOUR LEADERSHIP. 

THANK YOU FOR ONGOING SUPPORT AND THANK YOU DAN FOR THE WORK 
THAT YOU LEAD HERE. 

[APPLAUSE] 

>> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU, MICHAEL. 

>> Mayor Watson: ROLL CALL PLEASE. 

[ROLL CALL ] 

>> YOU HAVE A QUORUM. 

>> Mayor Watson: CONFIRMATION OF 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 2015. 

CARRIED. 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST, INCLUDING THOSE ORIGINALLY RISING FROM 
PRIOR MEETINGS. 

RECEIVED NONE. 

COMMUNICATIONS AS PRINTED. 

 REGRETS.  COUNCILLOR CLOUTIER ADVISED HE WILL BE ABSENT FROM CITY 
COUNCIL 

MEETING OF THE 23RD OF SEPTEMBER DUE TO CITY BUSINESS. 

I BELIEVE THE COUNCILLOR IS REPRESENTING US AT AFMO IN NORTH BAY. 

MOTION TO INTRODUCE REPORTS. 

BY COUNCILLORS EL-CHANTIRY AND EGLI, PLEASE. 

>> COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY: .MOVED THAT THE REPORT FROM THE 
MANOTICK MILL QUARTER COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

CORPORATION ENTITLED MANOTICK MILL QUARTER COMMUNITY 
DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION – 2014 ANNUAL REPORT.   

COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICE REPORT 7. 

PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 13. 

AND TRANSIT COMMISSION REPORT 7 



BE RECEIVED AND CONSIDERED. 

THAT THE RULE PROCEDURE BE SUSPENDED TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER 
THE PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 14 FOR SUBSECTION 23.9 BECAUSE OF 
URGENCY CONTAINED IN REPORT SET AS BELOW. 

WAIVER OF THE RULES IS REQUESTED FOR PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 
14, ITEM 3 OF THE AGENDA, DUE TO THE TIME LINES TO ALLOW FOR A MURAL 
PROJECT TO PROCEED WHILE WEATHER PERMITS. 

>> Mayor Watson: CARRIED. 

PRESIDENT AND CEO MANOTICK QUARTER COMMUNITY CORPORATION, I 
BELIEVE 

COUNCILLOR MOFFATT HAD A BRIEF COMMENT, IF I CAN PASS THE 
MICROPHONE OVER TO HIM.  

>> COUNCILLOR MOFFATT:  THE BRIEF REPORT FOR 2014 AND THEN A QUICK 
MOTION 

THAT CAME FROM OUR LAST MEETING OF THE BOARD, SO AS SOME OF YOU 
MAY KNOW OR MAY NOT 

KNOW THE CITY ACQUIRED FIVE OR SIX PROPERTIES IN 2007 IN DICKINSON 
SQUARE. 

FOUR OF THE PROPERTY WERE FROM THE CONSERVATION AUTHORITY AND 
THEN THEY DID ACQUIRE TWO, ADDITIONAL PROPERTIES, WHICH HAD 
SIGNIFICANT IMPACT ON DICKINSON SQUARE, SO THOSE WERE REQUIRED AS 
WELL. 

OVER THE COURSE OF THE LAST, SEVERAL YEARS UNDER ITS MANDATES TO 
PROMOTE AND PROTECT THE HERITAGE NATURE OF THE SQUARE, AS WELL 
AS TO RECOOPERATE COST THAT WERE PUT INTO ACQUIRING THE 
PROPERTIES WE HAVE MOVED FORWARD WITH SALES OF CERTAIN 
PROPERTIES AND IN 2014, WE SUCCESSFULLY SOLD THE REPORT AT 1125 
CLAP LANE THAT WILL BECOME A 45-UNIT SENIOR INDEPENDENT LIVING 
CENTRE WITH UNDERGROUND PARKING AND THE COFFEE SHOP ON THE 
CORNER OF DICKSON AND CLAP LANE AND WE ALSO SOLD THE WEAVER 
HOUSE, WHICH WILL BECOME A SPA IN THE MIDDLE OF DICKENSON SQUARE. 

WE STILL HAVE THREE PROPERTIES COMING INTO 2015. ONE HAS SINCE BEEN 
SOLD. 

IT WAS LISTED IN 2014. SOLD IN 2014, BUT THAT FELL THROUGH. 

WE HAVE GONE BACK OUT AND RELISTED AND RESOLD THAT IN 2015. 



LEAVING US WITH TWO REMAINING PROPERTIES, WRITE DICKENSON HOUSE, 
WHICH WAS BUILT BY THE  

FORMER MAYOR OF THE OTTAWA AS WELL AS THE CARRIAGE SHED. 

THERE IS ANOTHER PROPERTY THAT WAS ACQUIRED BACK IN 2007, 1116 
BRIDGE STREET. 

IT IS KNOWN AS THE HALLWAY PROPERTY. BACK IN 2014, DECEMBER 2014 IT 
WAS VOTED THE COUNCIL VOTED TO RETAIN THAT PROPERTY.  IT HAS NO 
ACTUALLY DEVELOPMENT POTENTIAL DUE TO THE SETBACK FROM THE 
RIVER. 

AND THE SLOPE, ANY SORT OF STEEP STABLIZATION ISSUES WITH THAT 
PROPERTY. 

AND SO I DO.   

THE COMMITTEE- THE BOARD HAD VOTED AT THE LAST MEETING TO 
FORMALLY DEDICATE THAT AREA AS PARKLAND.  I JUST HAVE A MOTION ON 
THAT. ON THAT ITEM, IT WAS MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY AT THE 
COMMITTEE AND SECONDED BY MARGO BELANGER. 

SHE IS IN THE CROWD ALONG WITH THE TWO PUBLIC MEMBERS OF THE 
BOARD. 

THE COUNCIL MEMBERS ARE MYSELF, COUNCILLORS EL-CHANTIRY, HUBLEY, 
BLAIS AND DAROUZE. 

THAT ESSENTIALLY JUST SAYS THAT THE PROPERTY DESCRIBED AS PART OF 
LOT 1, CONSECTION A BROKEN NORTH 4 NG 10931400 METRE IN SIZE BE 
DEDICATED AS PARKLAND. 

THE CITY OWNS THIS.  IT IS ALREADY ZONED AS PARK SPACE, BUT IT IS A 
FORMAL DEDICATION. 

IT IS A COMMUNICATY GROUP WORKING TO DEVELOP A REMEMBRANCE 
PARK. 

IT IS NEXT TO THE CENOTAPH. IT WILL BE ONE, LARGE REMEMBRANCE AREA 
FOR THE VILLAGE. 

THAT MOTION IS ON THE FLOOR. 

IT IS NOW SECONDED BY MYSELF, OF COURSE. 

BUT THAT'S ESSENTIALLY THAT WE MOVE FORWARD IN 2015 WITH THE 
BUILDING AND THE OTHER TWO PROPERTIES IN THE COMING MONTHS IN 
2016, WHICH I WILL TELL YOU ABOUT A YEAR FROM NOW, WHEN WE TABLE 
THE 2015 REPORT. 



>> Mayor Watson: GREAT.  IT WILL COME AT THE END OF THE MEETING. 

WE'LL DEAL WITH THE RECOMMENDATIONS FROM YOUR CORPORATION THAT 
COUNCIL RECEIVE THE 

AUDITED STATEMENTS AND APPOINT ERNST AND YOUNG. 

CARRIED. 

MERCI, THANK YOU FOR YOUR WORK ON THAT GROUP. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS. 

PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 13, 

SOUTH KEYS TO BLOSSOM PARK, BANK STREET COMMUNITY DESIGN PLAN, 
OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT (SECONDARY PLAN) AND ZONING BYLAW 
AMENDMENT. 

COUNCILLOR DEANS HAD JUST ABRIEF COMMENT. 

>> COUNCILLOR DEANS:  I WANT TO THANK CITY STAFF FOR COUNTLESS 
WORKS TO CREATE THE BLOSSOM PARK. THANK TO THE COMMUNITY DESIGN 
PLAN. I SPECIFICALLY WANT TO SAY THANK 

YOU TO JILIAN SAVAGE AND CHRIS BROUWER UNDER THE SUPERVISION OF 
DANA COLLINGS IN THE URBAN DESIGN BRANCH. 

THEY HAVE GOTTEN TO KNOW THE SOUTH GATE WARD VERY WELL OVER THE 
LAST YEAR AND A HALF. 

I THANK THEM FOR LISTENING TO THE HUNDREDS OF COMMUNITY 
COMMENTS, WHICH WERE 

INCORPORATED BEFORE THE FINAL DOCUMENT BEFORE US TODAY. 

I WOULD LIKE TO RECOGNIZE THE WORK AND COOPERATION BY SMART 
WEIGHT REPRESENTATIVE WHO REPRESENTED THE SHOPPING GATE 
CENTRE. 

THE COMMUNITY DESIGN PLAN CAME FROM A LOCAL COMMUNITY 
ASSOCIATION BACK IN 2012. 

ASKING FOR HELP FROM MY OFFICE TO SEE HOW THE CITY COULD HELP 

IN MAKING THE SHOPPING CENTRE A MORE PEOPLE-CENTRED PEDESTRIAN 
FRIENDLY PLACE TO VISIT. 

AS IT HAPPENED THE OWNERS OF THE SHOPPING CENTRE HAD A DESIRE TO 
ADVANCE A REDEVELOPMENT INITIATIVE AND WANTED TO DISCUSS 
REZONING. 



IT WAS THE PERFECT TIME TO APPROACH STAFF TO COMMENCE THE CITY 
PIECE FOR THIS PORTION OF 

BANK STREET. 

WHILE OUR COMMUNITY PRIMARILY HAS A SUBURBAN FEEL THE SOUTH KEYS 
SHOPPING CENTRE SITE HAS A UNIQUE CHARACTERISTIC THAT POSITIONS US 
TO SEE CHANGE IN GROWTH IN THE NEAR FUTURE. 

THE BLOSSOM BANK STREET COMMUNITY DESIGN PLAN HAS ALLOWED US TO 
VISION, 

STRATEGIZE AND THINK AHEAD IN THE COLLECTIVE FOGS. 

WE HAVE A VIBRANT COMMUNITY AND I'M PROUD OF ALL OF THE PUBLIC 
INPUT, FEEDBACK AND HARD WORK BY SO MANY STAKE HOLDERS IN ORDER 
TO FORM THE FINAL PLAN. 

I WORKED THROUGHOUT THIS PROCESS TO INSURE THERE WOULD BE 
FUTURE PARK, GATHERING SPACES AND SAFE ACCESS TO PUBLIC TRANSIT. 

I WANTED ASSURANCES THAT GOOD DESIGN PRINCIPLES WOULD BE MET, IN 
ORDER TO CREATE A PLACE FOR ALL TO ENJOY.  BY WORKING IN 
COLLABORATION WITH RESIDENTS, BUSINESSES AND LOCAL 

COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS.  TOGETHER WE ACHIEVED APPROPRIATE 
ZONING CHANGES, ADDRESSED TRAFFIC AND PEDESTRIAN CONCERNS AND 
DESIGN FOR BETTER NEIGHBOURHOOD 

CONNECTIVITY INTO THE FUTURE.  SUPPORT THE RECOMMENDATIONS 

TO SEE BANK STREET TRANSFORMED INTO A COMPLETE STREET IN THE 
FUTURE ALLOWING FOR SAFER TRAVEL FOR PEDESTRIANS AND CYCLIST AS 
LIKE. 

THROUGH A STRONG AND SHARED VISION FOR THE FUTURE, WE WILL SEE 
OUR NEIGHBOURHOOD 

CONNECTIONS STRENGTHEN THROUGH SHARED SPACES AND 
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTS OF SAWMILL CREEK, AND SURROUNDINGS AND 
ACCESSIBLE TRANSPORTATION. 

THIS CDP WILL INFORM THE PLANNING REVIEW AND DEVELOPMENT 
PROPOSAL FOR THE STUDY AREA 

AND I LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING CHANGE HAPPEN OVER THE YEARS AHEAD. 

THANK YOU MR. MAYOR. 

>> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU. 



ON THE REPORT. 

CARRIED. 

MOMENTS AGO WE WERE SUCCESSFUL IN SECURING AN INJUNCTION TO 

RESTRAIN PROTEST ACTIONS ON ROADS AROUND THE AIRPORT, INCLUDING 
THE AIRPORT PARKWAY. 

WE GOT AN INJUNCTION TO LIMIT THE DEMONSTRATION ON THE AIRPORT 
PARKWAY AND THE ROADS THAT ARE AROUND THERE. 

INTERFERING WITH TRAFFIC WHICH HAD BEEN AN INCREASING CAUSE OF 
CONCERN FOR 

THE CITY, AIRPORT AND ROAD USERS.  IT IS WORTH NOTING THAT THIS 
INJUNCTION WAS SECURED WITH THE CONSENT OF THE TAXI UNION ITSELF. 

WHILE THE CITY OF OTTAWA DOES NOT HAVE JURISDICTION OVER THIS 
LABOUR DISPUTE, WE REMAIN 

HOPEFUL THAT THE PARTIES WILL BE ABLE TO RESOLVE THEIR DIFFERENCES 
AT THE BARGAINING 

TABLE.  I ENCOURAGE BOTH SIDES TO NEGOTIATE A FAIR SETTLEMENT AS 
SOON AS POSSIBLE. 

ITEM 3, MURAL ON 3 LOWERY STREET? 

>> CARRIED. 

TRANSIT COMMISSION REPORT NUMBER 5, 2015 OPERATING AND CAPITAL 
BUDGET Q2 – TRANSIT COMMISSION STATUS REPORT. 

RECEIVED. 

ITEM 5, OTTAWA LIGHT RAIL REGULATORY FRAMEWORK. 

CARRIED. 

BULK CONSENT AGENDA. 

DOES ANYONE WISH TO REMOVE ANYTHING FROM THE BULK CONSENT 
AGENDA  AT THIS TIME? 

ON THE BULK CONSENT AGENDA AS PRESENTED. 

CARRIED.  

DISPOSITION OF ITEMS APPROVED BY COMMITTEE UNDER DELICATED 

AUTHORITY. 



RECEIVED. 

MOTION TO ADOPT REPORTS. 

COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY. 

>> MOVED BY MYSELF. 

>> THAT THE REPORT FROM THE MANOTICK MILLS QUARTER COMMUNITY 
DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION REPORT ENTITLED MANOTICK MILLS QUARTER 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 2014 ANNUAL REPORT, 
COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT 7, PLANNING 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 13 AND 14, AND TRANSIT COMMISSION REPORT 7 BE 
RECEIVED AND ADOPTED, AS AMENDED. 

>> Mayor Watson: CARRIED. 

MOTIONS OF WHICH NOTICE HAVE BEEN PREVIOUSLY GIVEN. 

COUNCILLOR MOFFETT, SECOND BY EL-CHANTIRY. 

THE CITY OF OTTAWA HAS RECEIVED REQUEST FOR THE BIOGAS. 

WHEREAS SUPPORT CAN HELP FOR THE FEED IN TERRIF PROGRAM. 

WHEREAS RENEWABLE ENERGY PROJECTS ALIGN FOR THE TERM OF 
COUNCIL PRIORITIES FOR SUSTAINABLE AND ECONOMIC PROSPERITY  

AND WHEREAS AS THE INDEPENDENT ELECTRICITY SERVICE OPERATOR 
REQUIRES INDIVIDUAL 

MOTIONS OF SUPPORT IN THE ORDER IN WHICH APPLICATIONS ARE 
RECEIVED BY THE IESO IT IS 

CONSIDERED IN THE APPROVAL PROCESS 

AND THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT COUNCIL APPROVE THE 

INDIVIDUAL MOTION OF SUPPORT FOR A BIOGAS FIT PROGRAM PROJECT 
APPLICATION APPENDIX A. 

BIOGAS PROGRAMS ARE BENEFICIAL IN THE RURAL AREA. 

THEY TAKE MANURE, THEY TAKE THE SMELL OUT AND THEN SPREAD IT ON 
THE FIELD WITH NO 

SMELL. 

IT IS AMAZING AND SHOULD HAVE MORE OF THEM. 

[LAUGHTER] 



>> Mayor Watson: I'M GLAD YOU'RE 

SO ENTHUSIASTIC ABOUT MANURE. 

ON THE COUNCILLOR'S MOTION. 

CARRIED. 

MOTIONS REQUIRING SUSPENSION OF THE RULES OF PROCEDURE. 

COUNCILLOR MOFFETT HAS ONE, 

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY 

THAT THE RULES BE WAIVED RESPECT TO THE FEED IN TERRIFPROGRAM  

ON SUSPENSION OF THE RULES? 

CARRIED. 

COUNCILLOR MOFFETT, IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO INTRODUCE THE MOTION 
PLEASE. 

>> COUNCILLOR MOFFETT:  COMING FROM THE REWABLE ENERGY 
ASSOCIATION. 

BOB WALKER IS HERE IN THE CROWD TODAY. SOME IT IS THE CITY OF 
OTTAWA HAS RECEIVED REQUEST FOR HYDRO ELECTRIC FACILITY. 

THAT IT CAN HELP. 

I'VE SAID THIS PART BEFORE. 

I WILL GET TO THE BOTTOM 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED COUNCIL APPROVE THE MOTION OF SUPPORT 
FOR HYDRO ELECTRIC FACILITY FIT PROGRAM PROJECT LISTED AS APPENDIC 
A. 

IT IS OF COURSE RIGHT ON YOUR SCREEN. 

SO IT IS AGAIN IT BURRITTS RAPIDS HYDRO INC.  WORKING WITH THE 
MUNICIPALITY OF NORTH GRENVILLE. 

IT IS ONE OF OUR THREE BORDER TOWNS IN THE CITY OF OTTAWA. 

IT IS A GOOD PROJECT.   

AGAIN, IT IS HYDRO ELECTRIC FACILITY BENEFITING THE COMMUNITY. 

>> Mayor Watson: I THINK 



COUNCILLOR, IF I'M NOT MISTAKEN FORMER OTTAWA COUNCILLOR MARY 
HEGAN WAS INVOLVED IN THIS. 

SHE BROUGHT ME ON THE TOUR SEVERAL YEARS AGO. 

IT IS A BEAUTIFUL, LITTLE VILLAGE IN COUNCILLOR MOFFATT'S WARD. 

IT IS REALLY A REMARKABLE PROJECT. 

THEY HAVE BEEN WORKING ON THIS DILIGENTLY FOR A NUMBER OF YEARS. 

I THANK YOU FOR BRINGING THIS FORWARD, BECAUSE THIS WILL GIVE THEM 
THE LEGAL AUTHORITY TO MOVE FORWARD WITH A PROJECT IN THEIR OWN 
COMMUNITY. 

SO THANK YOU FOR THAT. 

ON THE MOTION? 

CARRIED. 

WE HAVE ANOTHER MOTION REQUIRING 

SUSPENSION OF THE RULES OF 

PROCEDURE BY COUNCILLOR LEIPER 

AND SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EGLI. 

CAN WE PLEASE WAIVE THE RULES OF PROCEDURE FOR THE INTRODUCTION 
OF THIS MOTION REGARDING A SCHOOL CROSSING GUARD? 

CARRIED. 

COUNCILLOR LEIPER, PLEASE. 

>> COUNCILLOR LEIPER: . DEVONSHIRE SCHOOL IS UNDERGOING 
RENOVATIONS AND THE SCHOOL 

POPULATION HAS SHIFTED SOME DISTANCE TO THE SOUTH TO THE FORMER 
ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL. 

AS THE RESULT, THE VAST MAJORITY OF KIDS ARE USING ANOTHER 
INTERSECTION, THE CORNER OF BAYSWATER AND BEACH. 

IN RESPONSE TO THE CONCERNS FROM THE SCHOOL COUNCIL AND SCHOOL 
PRINCIPAL, WITH RESPECT TO THE SAFETY OF THE KIDS CROSSING THAT, I'M 
BRINGING THE MOTION FORWARD TODAY. 

SO WHEREAS DEVONSHIRE HAS RELOCATED KIDS WHILE UNDERGOING 
RENOVATIONS 



AND WHEREAS AS FACILITATING SAFE CROSSING FOR SCHOOL CHILDREN 
IMPROVES SAFETY 

IN THE NEIGHBOURHOOD, INCLUDING BY ENCOURAGING PARENTS TO ALLOW 
THEIR CHILDREN TO WALK TO SCHOOL,  

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT CITY COUNCIL DIRECTS STAFF TO 
RELOCATE THE ADULT SCHOOL 

CROSSING GUARD CURRENTLY AT BAYSWATER TO BAYSWATER AND BEACH 
STREET, FOR THE REMAINDER OFTHE 2015-16 SCHOOL YEAR. 

>> Mayor Watson: THIS IS SWITCHING ONE LOCATION TO ANOTHER WITHIN 
COUNCILLOR 

LEIPER'S WARD. 

>> CORRECT. 

>> Mayor Watson: ON THE MOTION. 

CARRIED. 

THANK YOU. 

I HAVE A MOTION, WITH RESPECT TO THE CITY MANAGER'S CONTRACT THAT 
THE RULES OF PROCEDURE BE WAIVED TO MEET THE TIMELINE SET UNDER 
THE EMPLOYMENT CONTRACT AND ALLOW FOR THE COMMENCEMENT OF THE 
RECRUITMENT PROCESS AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 

ON SUSPENSION? 

CARRIED. 

>> AS MEMBERS OF COUNCIL KNOW THE CITY MANAGER'S EMPLOYMENT 
CONTRACT IS SET TO EXPIRE ON MARCH 31, 2016. 

AS PART OF THIS AGREEMENT BOTH THE CITY AND THE CITY MANAGER WERE 
REQUIRED TO GIVE NOTICE BEFORE OCTOBER 31, 20 15, AS DIRECTED BY 
COUNCIL OF THE DESIRE TO EXTENDED OR NOT EXTEND THE AGREEMENT. 

THE CITY MANAGER HAS ADVISED ME HE IS NOT SEEKING AN EXTENSION TO 
THE MANDATE DUE TO HEALTH REASONS. 

IN LIGHT OF KENT’S DECISION I AM SEEKING COUNCIL SUPPORT TO WAIVE 
NOTICE OF MOTION THAT SETS UP THE PROCESS FOR HIRING A NEW CITY 
MANAGER. 

AS MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL WILL RECOGNIZE, THE CITY HAD TO MAKE A 
DECISION IN THE COMING WEEKS ABOUT WHETHER OR NOT TO EXTEND THE 
CITY'S MANAGER'S CURRENT CONTRACT FOR ANOTHER YEAR. 



I UNDERSTAND THAT THIS IS WHY KENT FELT IT IMPORTANT TO ADVISE US 
NOW. 

I THINK IT IS IMPORTANT FOR ALL OF US TO FOCUS ON TWO, KEY THINGS 
TODAY. 

IT IS PREMATURE TO OFFER PERSONAL THANKS AND BEST WISHES TO KENT 
HERE AND NOW. 

THERE WILL BE A MORE APPROPRIATE TIME AND PLACE SCHEDULED FOR 
THIS. 

THE SECOND POINT IS TO REMINDED MEMBERS OF COUNCIL THAT HIRING A 
NEW CITY MANAGER, IS A MUNICIPALITIES MOST IMPORTANT TASKS. 

IN FACT IT WILL ONLY BE THE SECOND TIME SINCE THE CITY'S 
AMALGAMATION IN 2001, THAT WE 

UNDERTAKE SUCH A SIGNIFICANT PROCESS. 

THAT IS WHY I'M RECOMMENDING A LARGE AND INCLUSIVE SELECTION 
COMMITTEE COMPRISED OF MEMBERS OF FEDCO. 

WE WILL HAVE FURTHER OPPORTUNITIES TO THINK ABOUT THE TYPE OF CITY 
MANAGER TO LEAD THE CITY'S 

ADMINISTRATION INTO THE FUTURE.   

AS THE MOTION CLEARLY STATES WE WILL HAVE A VERY ROBUST AND 
BROAD SELECTION COMMITTEE MADE OF THE ENTIRE FEDCO COMMITTEE TO 
HELP US WITH THE SELECTION OF THE NEXT CITY MANAGER. 

ALSO MANY HAVE APPROACHED ME IN THE LAST, FEW MONTHS TO SHARE 
YOUR VIEWS WITH ME ON THE ISSUE OF CHANGES THAT COULD BE 
CONTEMPLATED TO THE CITY'S ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURE. 

I LOOK FORWARD TO HEARING YOUR VIEWS, WHEN WE MEET INDIVIDUALLY 
OVER THE COURSE OF THE NEXT FEW WEEKS. 

THAT BEING SAID, I'M OF THE VIEW ANY ORGANIZATIONAL CHANGE SHOULD 
WAIT FOR THE NEXT CITY MANAGER. 

IN OTHER WORDS I HOPE MEMBERS OF COUNCIL WOULD CONCUR WE 
SHOULD INVOLVE THE PERSON WITH THE DAY-TO-DAY ACCOUNTABILITY FOR 
THE CITY'S MANAGEMENT TO BE INVOLVED IN THE CONVERSATION ABOUT 
THE BEST ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURE FOR THE CITY ON THE GO 
FORWARD BASIS. 

ON THE MORE IMPORTANT NOTE, I WANT MEMBERS OF COUNCIL TO KNOW I 
HAVE WORKED CLOSELY WITH A NUMBER OF CITY MANAGERS OVER THE 



YEARS AS A COUNCILLOR, AS MAYOR, AND IN MY FORMER MANDATE AS 
MUNICIPAL AFFAIRS AND HOUSING. 

I CAN SAY WITHOUT HESITATION TODAY, WE AS A CITY GOVERNMENT, HAVE 
BEEN PRIVILEGED TO BE SERVED BY SOMEONE WITH EXCEPTIONAL HIGH-
LEVEL OF INTEGRITY, PROFESSIONALISM, COMMITMENT AND WORK ETHIC. 

>> I HAVE WORKED WITH MANY MUNICIPAL MANAGERS OVER THE YEARS. 

I CAN SAY THAT WE WERE REALLY PRIVILEGED TO WORK WITH 
SOMEONEWITH SUCH ETHICAL BEHAVIOUR AND DEVOITION. 

>> Mayor Watson: MOVE THE MOTION. 

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR TAYLOR 

AND YOU HAVE A COPY OF MR. KIRKPATRICK’S LETTER DATED SEPTEMBER 
22. 

WHEREAS AS ON MARCH 10, 2004 CITY COUNCIL APPROVED THE HIRING OF 
KENT KIR PATRICK AS CITY MANAGER; 

AND WHEREAS HE HAS BEEN EMPLOYED IN MUNICIPAL SERVICE OVER 25 
YEARS AND SERVED IN HIS CAPACITY AS AMALGAMATED CITY OF OTTAWA‘S 
LONGEST-SERVING CITY MANAGER, AND OVERSAW THE SUCCESSFUL 
INNITIATION AND OR COMPLETION OF A NUMBER OF SIGNIFICANT CITY-WIDE 
PROJECTS INCLUDING CONFEDERATION LINE AND THE LANDS DOWN 
PARTNERSHIP PLAN,DESPITE BEING DIAGNOSED WITH MULTIPLE SCLEROSIS 
EARLY IN HIS TENURE 

AND HE HAS ADVISED DUE TO HIS PRESENT STATE OF HEALTH HE IS UNABLE 
TO ACCEPT AN EXTENSION TO THE ONE-YEAR CONTRACT,  

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT CITY COUNCIL,  

ONE, THANK MR. KIRKPATRICK FOR THE VALUABLE LEADERSHIP  AND WORK 
HE HAS UNDERTAKEN FOR THE CITY OF OTTAWA OVER HIS MORE THAN 25-
YEAR MUNICIPAL CAREER, IN PARTICULAR, HIS 11-YEAR TENURE AS CITY 
MANAGER. 

TWO, PROVIDE MR. KIRKPATRICK WITH NOTICE FROM THE CITY AS SET OUT IN 
THE EMPLOYMENT CONTRACT OF THE INTENTION NOT TO RENEW THAT 
CONTRACT FOR ANOTHER YEAR, BASED UPON THE LETTER RECEIVED FROM 
MR. KIRKPATRICK DATED SEPTEMBER 22, 2015, COPY ATTACHED. 

THREE, APPROVE THAT THE MAYOR(CHAIR) AND ALL MEMBERS OF FEDCO BE 
CONSTITUTED AS THE HIRING PANEL TO INTERVIEW CANDIDATES FOR THE 
POSITION OF CITY MANAGER AND THAT THE MAYOR ALSO SEEK INPUT FROM 
ALL MEMBERS OF COUNCIL ON THEIR EXPECTATIONS OF THE DESIRED 
QUALIFICATION FOR SAME. 



FOUR, APPROVE THE IMMEDIATE ENGAGEMENT OF EXTERNAL SEARCH FIRM 
FROM THE STANDING OFFER LIST TO ASSIST THE HIRING PANEL IN 
UNDERTAKING THE EXECUTIVE SEARCH FOR A NEW CITY MANAGER TO THE 
UPSET LIMIT OF $50,000. 

FIVE, DIRECT THE CITY CLERK AND SOLICITOR OFFICE TO PROVIDE THE 
ADMINISTRATIVE SUPPORT TO THE HIRING PANEL.  

AND SIX, DIRECT THE HIRING PANEL TO REPORT BACK TO CITY COUNCIL AT 
THE EARLIEST POSSIBLE OPPORTUNITY WITH THE RECOMMENDED 
CANDIDATE FOR COUNCIL'S APPROVAL, AS THE NEW CITY MANAGER. 

SO, THAT IS THE MOTION. 

I WANT TO THANK MR. KIRKPATRICK.  AS YOU KNOW WE HAVE HAD 
DISCUSSIONS OVER THE LAST, SEVERAL WEEKS. I INDICATED VERY EARLY ON 
THAT MY DESIRE, AND I KNOW I SPEAK FOR ALL OF COUNCIL WAS THAT WE 
VERY MUCH WANTED TO HAVE MR. KIRKPATRICK STAY ON. 

HE'S DONE A REMARKABLE JOB FOR US, BUT HE HAS TAKEN THE DECISION 
AND I FULLY SUPPORT AND 

RESPECT THAT FIRST AND FOREMOST HIS HEALTH AND HIS OWN WELL-BEING 
MUST COME BEFORE ANYTHING ELSE. 

AND THAT IS WHY WE'RE-- I'M BEFORE YOU TODAY WITH THIS MOTION. 

AND AGAIN, WE WILL HAVE MANY OPPORTUNITIES TO CELEBRATE THE 
REMARKABLE CAREER OF MR. KIRKPATRICK. 

AND I THANK HIM FOR THE SENSITIVITY IN WHICH HE HAS DEALT WITH THIS 
ISSUE OVER THE LAST, SEVERAL MONTHS AND MY PERSONAL RESPECT 
CONTINUES TO GROW FOR KENT EACH, AND EVERY DAY. 

SO COUNCILLOR ELI EL-CHANTIRY, PLEASE. 

>> ELI EL-CHANTIRY: .THANK YOU MR. MAYOR AND ITEM FOUR I HAVE A 
CONCERN OF THE LIMIT OF $50,000, BECAUSE SINCE I'VE BEEN ON COUNCIL 
WE HAVE DONE MORE THAN ONCE-- FOR THE EXTERNAL SEARCH.  
ESPECIALLY TALKING ABOUT NATIONAL EXECUTIVE SEARCH. 

THE 50,000 WILL BE A LIMITED NUMBER.  

I WOULD LIKE TO SEE WITHOUT THE LIMIT.  WE KNOW YOU'RE NOT GOING TO 
GO. 

BUT I DON'T WANT TO FIRE OFF WITH CERTAIN NUMBERS.  ESPECIALLY 
TALKING ABOUT A NATIONAL SEARCH AND PUT AD IN THE NATIONAL 
NEWSPAPERS AND OTHERS, AS I HAVE SEEN IN THE PAST YOU ALMOST 
EXCEED $100,000 IN THAT AREA. 



JUST CAUTION WHETHER WE SHOULD CHANGE IT NOW, OR YOU WILL HAVE 
TO BRING TO THE COMMITTEE, AS COMMITTEE MEMBER YOU BRING IT TO US 
FOR AN INCREASE. 

IT IS UP TO YOU WHETHER YOU DO IT NOW OR LATER ON.  NOTION $50,000 ON 
THE NATIONAL SEARCH WILL DO IT JUSTICE. 

>> Mayor Watson: COUNCILLOR I APPRECIATE YOUR PERSPECTIVE. 

THE CITY CLERK IS THE ONE THAT GAVE US THE UPPER AMOUNT. OBVIOUSLY 
IF THERE'S A REQUIREMENT TO GO ABOVE AND BEYOND THAT WILL GOOD TO 
CITY COUNCIL. 

I DON'T WANT TO SEND A SIGNAL TO THE SEARCH FIRMS IT IS A BLANK 
CHECK. 

I THINK WE WILL HAVE TO PUT IN SOME PARAMETERS WE WILL SEARCH 
THROUGH THE STANDING LIST WHO IS AVAILABLE AND WISHES TO BID ON 
THIS. 

MY HOPE IS BY PUTTING IN A LIMIT WE SEND THE SIGNAL THAT WE'RE NOT 
GOING TO LEAVE IT AS AN UNKNOWN NUMBER AND THEY COME IN WITH A BID 
THAT'S $100,000. 

I'LL ASK THE CITY CLERK IF HE'S COMFORTABLE WITH THE $50,000 LIMIT? 

AND SECONDLY TO FOLLOW UP ON COUNCIL EL-CHANTIRY'S POINT IF IT DOES 
IN FACT REQUIRE ADDITIONAL DOLLARS WE WOULD HAVE THE ABILITY TO 
BRING IT BACK TO UP THAT NUMBER AT THE TIME? 

MR. O’CONNOR >> YES, MR. MAYOR WE WERE ABLE TO DO THE AUDITOR 
GENERAL EXECUTIVE SEARCH 18 MONTHS AGO FOR THE $50,000 LIMIT THAT'S 
WHY WE WERE TARGETING IT AGAIN IN THAT RANGE, BECAUSE IT WAS A 
NATIONAL SEARCH AND YES, WE WOULD COME BACK TO COUNCIL, IF THE 
EXPENSES EXCEEDED THAT. 

>> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU FOR THE POINT COUNCILLOR. 

COUNCILLOR TIERNEY. 

COUNCILLOR TIERNEY: . THANK YOU KENT FOR YOUR SERVICE.  WE 
APPRECIATE THAT. 

WHEN I GO THROUGH IT I SUPPORT EVERYTHING, EXCEPT FOR ITEM 3. 

AS COUNCILORS WE ONLY HAVE ONE ROLE.  WE CAN HIRE AND FIRE, NOT 
KENT. 

I'M NOT SAYING THAT.  TO HAVE THE FEDCO GROUP BE THE PRIMARY PANEL. 

I WOULD LIKE TO KNOW HOW THAT WOULD WORK. 



HOW DO WE ENVISION FEDCO BIDDING. 

 DO MULTIPLE PEOPLE GO TO FEDCO AND THEN IT COMES BACK TO 
COUNCIL? 

OR IS IT ONE PERSON THAT COMES BACK TO FEDCO THAT WOULD MAKE 
THAT DECISION ON? 

>> Mayor Watson: WE'RE FOLLOWING A SIMILIAR ROLE THAT HIRED MR. 
KIRKPATRICK SEVERAL COUNCILS AGO.  

WE WOULD HAVE FEDCO CONDUCT THE INTERVIEWS. 

THEN BRING FORWARD A RECOMMENDED CHOICE TO FULL COUNCIL, WHERE 
FULL COUNCIL WOULD HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO INTERVIEW THE 
INDIVIDUAL IN CAMERA. 

AND ULTIMATELY FULL COUNCIL HAS TO VOTE ON IT. 

>> COUNCILLOR TIERNEY:  I'M CURIOUS. WHY WE DON'T WANT TO JUST BRING 
IT DIRECTLY TO COUNCIL, INSTEAD OF GOING THROUGH FEDCO FIRST? 

>> Mayor Watson: I THINK HAVING A SELECTION COMMITTEE OF 23 CAN BE 
UNWIELDING. 

JUST GETTING SCHEDULES ORGANIZED FOR 23, MOST STAFF AND I FELT IT 
MADE SENSE TO HAVE A SMALLER GROUP CONDUCT THE INTERVIEWS AND 
BRING FORWARD A RECOMMENDATION BEFORE COUNCIL. AND FULL COUNCIL 
WOULD HAVE EVERY OPPORTUNITY TO REJECT OR ACCEPT THE INDIVIDUAL 
AND QUESTION HIM OR HER INCAMERA. 

EVERYONE IN COUNCIL WILL HAVE ULTIMATELY THE SAY, BECAUSE AS YOU 
KNOW IT IS THE ONE PERSON THAT WE HIRE. 

>> COUNCILLOR TIERNEY:  THANK YOU I WOULD LIKE IT BROKEN OUT.  I DON'T 
SUPPORT ITEM 3.  I FEEL PRETTY STRONGLY ALL OF COUNCIL SHOULD BE 
INVOLVED IN WHAT IS THE CITY'S MOST POWERFUL POSITION. 

THANK YOU. 

>> Mayor Watson: OKAY. 

THANK YOU. COUNCILLOR QAQISH. 

>>COUNCILLOR QAQISH: THANK YOU, MAYOR I WILL OBVIOUSLY THANK MR. 
KIRKPATRICK FOR ALL OF HIS WORK OVER THE YEARS AT CITY HALL. 

I WILL TAKE A DIFFERENT PERSPECTIVE TO WHAT COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY 
SAID. 



PARTICULARLY WITH THE ECONOMIC TIMES I APPRECIATE IT IS A SIGNIFICANT 
POSITION FOR THE MUNICIPALITY AND WE GENERALLY GO TO AN OUTSIDE 
FIRM TO HELP US WITH THE SEARCH. 

WHAT I SUGGEST BECAUSE OF THE ECONOMIC TIMES WE'RE FACING NOT 
MORE CONSULTING CONTRACTS BUT GET OUR H.R. DEPARTMENT TO 
COLLABORATE USING OUR BUDGETS THAT ARE EXISTENT TO PROMOTE THIS 
POSITION AND THEN THAT HIRING PANEL CAN WORK, BASED ON THAT SHORT 
LIST FROM OUR INTERNAL HR DEPARTMENT. 

>> Mayor Watson: YOU'RE EXPRESSING AN OPINION,   MR. CLERK, WHO WILL BE 
OUR ADMINISTRATIVE SUPPORT, CAN OFFER A COMMENT.  

>> RICK O’CONNOR: MR. MAYOR, YES. I WOULD HAVE TO GO BACK AND LOOK 
AT THE JOB DESCRIPTION FROM COUNCIL PREVIOUS POLICY.  FOR SENIOR 
STAFF, IT IS A NATIONAL SEARCH, AND THESE NATIONAL SEARCH AGENTS 
THAT WE HAVE ON OUR STANDING OFFER LIST ARE PREPARED AT A 
MOMENT'S NOTICE TO DO THIS SORT OF THING. 

I DO NOT BELIEVE THAT WE ARE EQUIPPED INTERNALLY TO DO THAT 

TYPE OF THING AND WE COME UP WITH I THINK THE RANGE OF CANDIDATES 
THAT MIGHT NOT BE AVAILABLE THROUGH THE NATIONAL SEARCH AGENCY. 

>> COUNCILLOR WILKINSON: INVOLVED WITH THE NATIONAL SEARCH FOR 
COMMUNITY HOUSING A YEAR AGO. 

THEN IT WENT INTERNATIONALLY AND WE WERE WITHIN THE BUDGET SET 
THERE AND THE ADVERTISING ITSELF DIDN'T REALLY BRING MUCH IN THERE. 

IT IS CONTACTS AND THINGS THAT THEY GET, WHICH IS IMPORTANT.  BUT IT 
IS REALLY IMPORTANT WHO YOU GET TO DO THE PROGRAM.  WE LOOK AT IT 
CAREFULLY.  I'LL GIVE YOU THE NAME OF THE PERSON WE USED.  IT WORKED 
OUT EXTREMELY WELL. 

WE WERE VERY SATISFIED WITH THE RESULTS. 

IT WAS A BIT OF A SURPRISING RESULT.  BUT BECAUSE OF THE WORK THAT 
SHE DID, I THINK THAT'S WHAT WE NEED IN THIS CASE, AS WELL. 

>> MAYRO WATSON: ANYTHING ELSE ON THE MOTION? 

COUNCILLOR DEANS? 

>> COUNCILLOR DEANS:  THERE WERE FIVE MEMBERS OF COUNCIL, 
INCLUDING THE MAYOR ON 

THE SELECTION COMMITTEE. I THINK MR. KIRKPATRICK AND THE OTHER 
CANDIDATES WOULD SAY THAT, FIVE PEOPLE ON SELECTION PANEL IS QUITE 
INTIMIDATING.   



I THINK 11 IS UNWIELDING. 

MY SENSE WOULD BE WE SHOULD PERHAPS THINK ABOUT NARROWING 
DOWN THE SELECTION TO SOMETHING MORE MANAGEABLE, LIKE FIVE. 

AND THEN, PERHAPS WE COULD SHORT LIST TWO OR THREE CANDIDATES 
AND PUT THEM IN FRONT OF EITHER FEDCO OR ALL OF COUNCIL AT THAT 
TIME. 

BUT I DO THINK IT IS A LITTLE UNFAIR TO CANDIDATES TO PUT THEM IN FRONT 
OF A ROOM OF 11 PEOPLE AT THE FIRST BRUSH. 

SO FOR WHAT IT IS WORTH, THAT'S MY SENSE OF HOW WE SHOULD 
PROCEED. 

>> COUNCILLOR CHIARELLI:  ECHOING WHAT COUNCILLOR DEANS SAID. 

I KNOW WHEN WE CHOSE THE NEW FILM COMMISSIONER THAT'S THE 
PROCESS FOLLOWED THEY HAD A SMALL FOUR OR FIVE MEMBER COMMITTEE 
AND THEN THEY BROUGHT FORWARD THREE RECOMMENDATIONS AND THEY 
RANKED THEM FOR US. 

WHEN THEY BROUGHT THEM FORWARD AND WE ENDED UP AGREEING WITH 
THE RANK. 

SO THEY NARROWED THE NUMBERS DOWN OF THE SELECTION COMMITTEE. 

>> COUNCILLOR HUBLEY: THANK YOU MR. MAYOR. 

I WANT TO SPEAK IN SUPPORT OF THE MAYOR'S MOTION FOR EXACTLY THE 
OPPOSITE OF THE REASONS JUST RAISED. 

I THINK THE NEW CITY MANAGER, IF HE OR SHE HAS TROUBLE ANSWERING 
QUESTIONS IN FRONT OF 11 MEMBERS OF FEDCO, I WOULD BE VERY 
CONCERNED HOW THEY'RE GOING TO HANDLE THE QUESTIONS FROM THE 
MEDIA AND THE PUBLIC THAT WILL COME OUT DURING THEIR TENURE AS CITY 
MANAGER. 

BECAUSE AS WE KNOW, MR. KIRKPATRICK HAS DONE A FANTASTIC JOB 
UNDER A LOT OF PRESSURE FOR A NUMBER OF ISSUES THAT HAVE BEEN 
HANDLED HERE IN THE CITY. 

SO I PERSONALLY LIKE THE PROPOSAL THAT FEDCO WILL DO SOME SORT OF 
A SCREENING PROCESS TO IDENTIFY THE BEST CANDIDATES FOR COUNCIL 
TO CHOOSE FROM. 

SO I'LL BE SUPPORTING THE MOTION. 

THANK YOU MR. MAYOR. 

>> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU I 



PROBABLY WASN'T AS CLEAR IN MY COMMENTS. 

SO COUNCILLOR TIERNEY AND I HAVE HAD A CHANCE TO CHAT. 

>> TIERNEY:  NOW THAT WE HAVE SPOKEN I WILL SUPPORT THIS MOTION. 

MY UNDERSTANDING IT IS TO WHITTLE DOWN THE GROUP THAT WORKS WITH 
TRYING TO FIND THE INDIVIDUALS AND COUNCIL WILL HAVE A ROLE TO 
COMPLETE COUNCIL ON WHO OUR NEXT CITY MANAGER S SO I WILL 
SUPPORT THIS MOTION. 

>> Mayor Watson: GREAT. 

THANK YOU. 

I APOLOGIZE FOR MY LACK OF CLARITY. 

SO, ON THE MOTION AS PRESENTED. 

CARRIED. 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH. 

>> Mayor Watson: DO WE HAVE ANY 

OTHER NOTICES OF MOTION FOR 

CONSIDERATION-- SORRY, MOTIONS 

REQUIRING SUSPENSION OF THE RULE OF PROCEDURE? 

NOTICES OF MOTION FOR CONSIDERATION AT SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS? 

WE HAVE ONE FROM COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY? 

SECOND BY COUNCILLOR MOFFATT. 

I BELIEVE NOW, IF I UNDERSTAND COUNCILLOR MOFFATT YOU SPOKE ABOUT 
THIS ITEM. IS IT YOUR DESIRE TO DEAL WITH THIS NOW BECAUSE IT IS NOT 
REALLY CONTROVERSIAL. 

>> COUNCILLOR MOFFATT:  IF IT IS THE DESIRE OF COUNCIL I WOULD BE 
HAPPY TO DO SO. 

>> Mayor Watson: ON SUSPENSION. 

CARRIED. 

IT IS BEFORE COUNCIL.  

THE REASON I SUPPORT SUSPENSION. 



IF YOU KNOW THIS AREA IT IS WHERE THE CENOTAPH AND MANY ARE 
ENTHUSIASTIC ABOUT CREATING 

A MEMORIAL PARK IN THAT AREA THE AREA REALLY IS NOT SUITED FOR ANY 
KIND OF DEVELOPMENT AND SO ON. 

IT WOULD BE NOT A GOOD IDEAS TO OBVIOUSLY ATTEMPT TO MOVE THE 
CENOTAPH. 

SO COUNCILLOR ELI EL-CHANTIRY, IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO INTRODUCE 

THE MOTION. 

>> COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY:  MOVED BY MYSELF AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILLOR MOFFATT 

I WILL READ THE MOTION. 

I NEED TO PUT IT IN CONTEXT. 

WHEREAS 1116 BRIDGE STREET KNOWN AS THE HOLLOWAY PROPERTY WAS 
AQUIRED BY THE CITY OF OTTAWA IN 2007. 

AND WHEREAS WAS DETERMINED THERE IS NO DEVELOPMENT POTENTIAL 
WITH THE HOLLOWAY PROPERTY DUE TO THE STEEP EMBANKMENT 

AND WHEREAS CITY COUNCIL DIRECTED STAFF TO RETAIN THE HOLLOWAY 
PROPERTY FOR A FUTURE CITY PURPOSE. 

AND WHEREAS AS A NUMBER OF COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS HAVE BEEN 
WORKING TOGETHER TO DEVELOP THE REMEMBRANCE PARK ON THE 
GROUNDS OF THE HOLLOWAY PROPERTY IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE 
NEIGHBORING CENOTAPH. 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE FORMER HOLLOWAY PROPERTY 
BEING DESCRIBED AS PART OF LOT ONE CONCESSION A BROKEN FRONT, 
NORTH GOWER,  AS IN NG10893 AND BEING APPROXIMATELY 1, 648 SQUARE 
METRES IN SIZE BE DEDICATED AS PARKLAND. 

BASICALLY WE'RE DEDICATING THIS PROPERTY TO A PARKLAND WHERE THE 
CENOTAPH IS. 

>> ON THE MOTION. 

>> CARRIED. 

ADOPTED. 

MERCI. 



WE HAVE ANOTHER NOTICE OF MOTION FROM COUNCILLOR HARDER SECOND 
BYCOUNCILLOR MITIC. 

>>COUNCILLOR HARDER:  THANK YOU MR. MAYOR. 

IT IS A NOTICE OF MOTION WITH REGARDS TO THE NAMING OF THE 
BARRHAVEN SCOTTISH RUGBY CLUB. 

TO NAME THAT ROWEN SPRINGER. 

AS MANY OF YOU KNOW ON MAY 12, 2013 ROWEN STRINGER A 17 YEAR-OLD 
TEENAGER PASSED AWAY 

AFTER SUFFERING MULTIPLE HEAD INJURIES, WHILE PLAYING HIGH SCHOOL 
RUGBY AND RESULTED IN 49 RECOMMENDATIONS. 

IN SCHOOLS AND OUTSIDE OF SCHOOLS TO BE KNOWN AS ROWEN’S LAW. 

AND COUNCILLOR MITIC AND I WERE PROUD TO BE PART OF THE LAUNCH OF 
THAT RIGHT BESIDE THE RUGBY FIELD.  

HOPEFULLY YOU'LL SUPPORT RENAMING IN ROWEN STRINGER'S NAME AND 
AS YOU LIKELY KNOW A PRIVATE MEMBERS BILL SUPPORT BY LISA MACLOUD 
IS EXPECTED TO BE INTRODUCED IN THE ONTARIO LEGISLATURE THIS FALL. 
IT SEEMS TO HAVE ALL PARTY SUPPORT  

THE CLUB ITSELF RIGHT AFTER SHE PASSED AWAY HAD TALKED TO ME 
ABOUT NAMING IT.   

WE'RE HOPING THAT YOU'LL SUPPORT THE NAMING OF THE SCOTTISH RUGBY 
FIELD TO ROWEN STRINGER RUGBY FIELD AT KEN ROSS PARK IN 
BARRHAVEN. 

>> MAYOR WATSON: GREAT, SO THANK YOU COUNCILLOR. 

I KNOW YOU HAVE DONE A LOT OF WORK ON THAT AND IT IS VERY 
APPROPRIATE THAT THE SPORTS COMMISSIONER SECONDS THAT AND I 
KNOW LISA MCCLOUD AND JOHN FRASER ARE WORKING ON A PRIVATE 
MEMBERS BILL. 

WE'LL DEAL WITH THIS AT THE NEXT MEETING OF COUNCIL. 

ARE THERE ANY OTHER NOTICES OF MOTION FOR CONSIDERING AT 
SUBSEQUENT MEETING SOMETHING. 

>> A NOTICE OF INTENT. 

FROM THE OTTAWA COMMUNITY LANDS DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION TO 
HOLD THE GENERAL MEETING OF THE SHAREHOLDER AT THE COUNCIL 
MEETING SCHEDULED FOR OCTOBER 14, 2015. 



NOTICE OF THIS REPORT WAS ORIGINALLY GIVEN AT THE SEPTEMBER 9 
MEETING TO BE CONSIDERED ON SEPTEMBER 23RD. 

HOWEVER, DUE TO UNFORESEEN CIRCUMSTANCES THE REPORT HAS BEEN 
DELAYED AND WILL BE PRESENTED FOR COUNCIL CONSIDERATION AT THE 
OCTOBER 14 MEETING. 

MOTION TO INTRODUCE BYLAWS. 

COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY:  THANK YOU. IF I MAY MR. MAYOR I WOULD LIKE 
TO TAKE A MOMENT TO SAY THANK YOU TO ALL OF THE EMERGENCY 
PERSONNEL YESTERDAY WITH THE INCIDENT HAPPENED. 

OBVIOUSLY IT IS VERY CLOSE PROXIMITY TO 1,000 STUDENTS. 

I JUST WANT TO SAY THANK YOU TO ALL OF THE EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
TEAM AND EMERGENCY PERSONNEL AND THE OPS WORKING TOGETHER TO 
SOLVE THIS PEACEABLABLY IN OUR COMMUNITY. 

I THINK IT WAS A VERY TENSE MOMENT I WANT TO THANK THE RESIDENTS 
FOR COOPERATING AND WITH THE LOCK DOWN.  

SO MR. MAYOR THANKS TO ALL OF THESE PEOPLE. 

MOVED BY MYSELF AND SECOND BY COUNCILLOR EGLI ON THE MOTION TO 

INTRODUCE BYLAWS. 

>> Mayor Watson: CARRIED. 

CONFIRMATION BY-LAW 

>> COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY:  THAT THE FOLLOWING BYLAW CONFIRM THE 
PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 23, 2015. 

>> Mayor Watson: CARRIED. 

DO WE HAVE ANY WRITTEN INQUIRIES? 

JUST TO REMIND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL AND MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC THAT 
I'LL BE HOSTING A TOWN HALL MEETING DEALING WITH THE TRAGEDY THAT IS 
UNFOLDING INVOLVING REFUGEES FROM SYRIA ON OCTOBER 1 IS AT 5:00 
P.M. HERE AT CITY HALL. 

THERE WILL BE INFORMATION BOOTHS OPENING AT 4:30. 

THEN THE PUBLIC MEETING WILL START AT 5:00. 

WE ENCOURAGE THOSE GROUPS, WHO WISH TO SEEK INFORMATION ON HOW 
TO SPONSOUR A REFUGEE FAMILY.  THIS WOULD BE THE BEST OPPORTUNITY 
TO SHOW UP AND LEARN. 



I WANT TO THANK COUNCILLOR LEIPER. 

I KNOW HE HELS A SUCCESSFUL SIMILIAR MEETING IN HIS WARD. 

FOR THOSE WHO WANT TO HOLD A MEETING IN YOUR OWN COMMUNITY, 
CERTAINLY THERE WILL BE SOME OF THE VERY IMPORTANT KEY, PLAYERS 
FROM THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT AND THE NGOS, AND THE CITY, AND NOT-
FOR-PROFITS ALL TOGETHER IN ONE ROOM. 

IT IS A GREAT DESIRE TO SEE WHAT WE CAN DO AS A COMMUNITY TO HELP. 

I WOULD ENCOURAGE THOSE WHO CAN ATTEND TO COME ON OCTOBER 1 AT 
4:30 FOR THE INFORMATION FAIR AND THEN 5:00 FOR THE TOWN HALL 
MEETING WHICH WILL TAKE PLACE HERE IN ANDREW HAYDEN HALL. 

ADJOURNMENT? 

COUNCILLOR ELI EL-CHANTIRY, 

PLEASE. 

>> COUNCILLOR EL-CHANTIRY:  MOVED BY MYSELF AND SECOND BY EGLI 

THAT THE COUNCIL MEETING 23 SEPTEMBER 2015 BE ADJOURNED. 

>> Mayor Watson: MEETING ADJOURNED. 

THE UNITED WAY KICKOFF FOR THE ENTIRE CITY TAKES PLACE HERE AT CITY 
HALL TOMORROW. 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING MANY OF YOU THERE TOMORROW. 

MEETING ADJOURNED. 

MERCI. 


